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 Council of Ministers 

  

 (11th Meeting) 

  

 (Business conducted via electronic mail) 

  

 31st May 2024 

  

 Part A (Non-Exempt) 

   
 

 All members were present, with the exception of Connétable A.N. Jehan of 

St. John, Minister for Infrastructure, Deputy I.J. Gorst of St. Mary, St. Ouen and 

St. Peter, Minister for External Relations and Deputy L.V. Feltham of St. Helier 

Central, Minister for Social Security, from whom apologies had been received. 

  

 Deputy L.J. Farnham of St. Mary, St. Ouen and St. Peter, Chief Minister 

Connétable R. Vibert of St. Peter, Minister for Children and Families 

Deputy C.F. Labey of Grouville and St. Martin, Minister for International 

Development 

Deputy S.G. Luce of Grouville and St. Martin, Minister for the Environment 

Deputy K.F. Morel of St. John, St. Lawrence and Trinity, Minister for 

Sustainable Economic Development 

Deputy M.R. Le Hegarat of St. Helier North, Minister for Justice and Home 

Affairs 

Deputy R.J. Ward of St. Helier Central, Minister for Education and Lifelong 

Learning 

Deputy S.Y. Mézec of St. Helier South, Minister for Housing 

Deputy E.M. Millar of St. John, St. Lawrence and Trinity, Minister for 

Treasury and Resources 

Deputy T.J.A. Binet of St. Saviour, Minister for Health and Social Services 

 

 In attendance - 

  

P. Bradbury, Head of Ministerial Office 

K.L. Slack, Senior Secretariat Officer, States Greffe 

 

Note: The Minutes of this meeting comprise Part A only 

 

2024 UEFA 

European 

Union Football 

Championship 

– screening in 

the Howard 

Davis Park. 

A1. The Council considered electronic mail correspondence from the Head of 

Ministerial Office, in connexion with a proposal to erect a large screen in the 

Howard Davis Park on which to show the 2024 Union of European Football 

Associations (UEFA) Championship during the period from 14th June to 14th July 

2024.  

 

Ministers were apprised of the indicative costings of the event, which included hire 

and staging, facilities, security and insurance. It was noted that the Howard Davis 

Park had been agreed as the best venue for the screening and that the event would 

be arranged in tandem with the Jersey Football Association.  

 

Deputy M.R. Le Hegarat of St. Helier North, Minister for Justice and Home Affairs, 

sought clarification in respect of the level of security to be provided by the events 

organiser, whether consultation had taken place with the States of Jersey Police and 

Honorary Police, whether the Bailiff’s Chamber was aware of the plans and the 

potential for the siting of the screen in the Howard Davis Park to result in a reduction 
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in trade for hospitality premises. The Head of Ministerial Office undertook to 

circulate the information requested to Ministers. 

 

Having considered the foregoing, the Council signalled its support for the proposal 

and requested officers to take the necessary action. 

 


